
Visit to the Station Tap – alias the
Molly Millar

Yesterday I was invited to meet  the Area Manager of the Stonegate Pub
Company, to view the changes they have made to the former Molly Millar near
Wokingham station.

I did meet the local Manager who showed me the new facilities and told me
they are now trading successfully following the re opening. The pub has been
renamed the Station Tap to remind people that it is opposite the station, and
now has a door on the side facing the trains. It has a range of food, hot and
soft drinks as well as the usual range of alcoholic drinks. Some of the new
trade comes from people arriving home at the station, or wanting something to
eat and drink  before catching a train in the morning. They are open from 7
am for breakfast, and have extended opening until 2.30 am with sports tv and
various weekly events.

If you are going by car remember to take £2 for the car park, as you have to
pay to stay but there are reclaim arrangements if you buy drinks. The driver
better stick to the coffee.

The future of grammar schools

Two Reading based grammars provide places for pupils from my constituency.
These are popular with parents. The comprehensives also attract talented
pupils, so the sixth forms of the local comprehensives can  also provide a
good A level education and offer a platform for gaining places at top
universities for those who are academically inclined. As a result I have not
encountered jealousy of the grammars on the doorsteps from those whose
children just missed out on a grammar place. There are clearly too few
grammar school places for all the able children who might like to attend.

The government has now said it will make some additional money available to
expand grammar places at those schools who would like to do so. This seems to
me unremarkable, as around Wokingham we need to expand the number of schools
places in general to keep up with demands from all the new housing with many
more  people moving into the area. If we are going to carry on with grammars
amongst the choices open to parents and pupils, we should allow them to
expand if they wish.

I would be interested to hear your views on this latest development.
Selection still seems to evoke strong criticism in some quarters, though most
seem to accept the need for selection when it comes to university places. It
is also easier to teach well if pupils are streamed or grouped  in schools,

http://www.government-world.com/visit-to-the-station-tap-alias-the-molly-millar/
http://www.government-world.com/visit-to-the-station-tap-alias-the-molly-millar/
http://www.government-world.com/the-future-of-grammar-schools/


as different ability and effort levels require  different instruction. In the
adult world there is a lot of selection, with professional qualifications and
competitions for top jobs being a feature of business life.

The good news is it is often the individuals who did  not compete strongly
for academic laurels who go on to be the most successful entrepreneurs and
 sports personalities . Life is full of challenges and competitions, so there
are prizes for all sorts of exertion and skill. Getting into a grammar does
not guarantee long term success. Not getting into a grammar does not stop
success and a good career.

Mr Willetts wants to penalise savings
and home ownership

The Resolution Foundation has come up with a cruel blockbuster this time in
its efforts to create an intergenerational war in the UK. They argue that
older people have too much of the country’s wealth, and recommend taxing
pensions and homes much more to pass the money on to younger people.

They ignore the obvious point that in all past generations older people have
more of the wealth than younger people. Most of us  start out with  no
assets. You work up to buying a home of your own on a mortgage, and start to
put savings away for rainy days, and gradually build up a pension pot. As
people now live longer they may spend many years in retirement, so they need
a substantial level of savings to see them through their remaining years.

Most bizarre is the Foundation’s idea that many older people have done well
out of house price rises. Most people just own the home they live in. As most
wish to carry on living in it, they cannot use the gains they have made for
some other purpose. The people who ultimately gain are the younger people or
the charities who inherit the money on death.

Worse still is the Foundation’s prescription to deal with this misinterpreted
problem. They want to charge people more for living in their own home if it
has gone up in value – £2.3bn more for the country as a whole. They want to
charge people extra tax on their pensions in payment, placing an NI charge on
top of their Income tax on the pension receipt! They want to impose more NI
on any earnings people add to their pension.

You do not make the young rich by making the older poor. Tackling some
poverty in old age has been a success story, so why now go back on it and try
to impoverish the prudent?  I agree with them that we can and should do more
to help young people with home purchase and with university fees.

Trying to pit one generation against another is unpleasant politics. In many
families there is a spirit of mutual help between the generations. Where
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parents and grandparents have surplus savings they do often help young people
to pay their way through education or to acquire their first home.

Local issues dominated the Borough
Council results

I found on the doorsteps a welcome wish to talk about the local matters our
Councillors decide for us in the run up to last Thursday’s election.

The Conservative loss of three seats in Wokingham itself seemed to be related
to the delays in finishing the town centre, the disruptions to the roads
brought on by building work, and the general pressures on services created by
fast development and the level of congestion.

I will be talking to the Council about what more can be done to improve the
congestion and development problems, and how the impact of building works can
be mitigated more. The Council has embarked on a major highways construction
programme to ease the lack of capacity as more homes become available, and
has put in extra secondary school capacity with the provision of Bohunt.

Flying high and intelligently to cut
noise

I am urging the government and aviation industry to use modern technology to
save fuel, cut costs, reduce noise and improve the passenger experience.

The central point of the idea is to eliminate the stacks around busy
airports, especially Heathrow near my constituency.

Today when the airport gets busy planes are asked to circulate above the
London area, flying around in circles, gradually dropping height until a
runway is available.  This increases the amount of  noise on the ground
 substantially, increases the time when an accident or failure to the plane
risks damage and death on the ground below in heavily developed and congested
areas, and subjects passengers to variable delays they were not expecting.

The way to eliminate the stack is to use modern GPS, communications to
inbound aircraft and computer runway planning to ensure one plane at a time
arrives ready to land without joining a stack. Incoming planes can be given
single accurate timings to land, and vary their speed at height over the
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Atlantic or the continent accordingly so they arrive on time.  Sometimes long
haul flights will  be told to slowdown. They can give their passengers a
precise flight landing time, and can save fuel as they make slower progress
to the airport.  For shorter haul this might be done by keeping the plane on
the ground at departure until its flight time coincides with runway
availability, or might entail letting it take off with a lower average speed
to destination.

Where an unforeseen event requires a landing by a plane without an approved
slot this should usually be accommodated at a less busy airport. Obviously
life threatening disasters would lead to an override of the system if it is
thought using a busy runway could offer the chance of saving lives.

Removing the stack means

Greater certainty about arrival times for passengers

Less fuel use for the planes that are asked to fly slower rather than
stacking

Less risk to the populations around busy airports

Less noise from the skies

I am told work is underway to give pilots more warning of landing slots and
to slow planes that otherwise would have to join a stack. Lets hope they
speed this work up.


